MINUTES

Demolition Review Committee
Meeting 07/28/2021

D. Choate called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. at the Rye Town Hall.
Present were: David Choate, Elizabeth Sanborn, Jay Longtin (ALT), Bev Giblin (ALT) who was seated for
Alex Herlihy, and Jenn Madden (ALT).

Purpose: 37 Central Road. Site visit with owner at 9 a.m. - 9:25 a.m.

E. Sanborn made a motion to approve the Minutes of June 16, 2021. J. Longtin 2nd. The Minutes were
approved unanimously.

General discussion continued on 37 Central Road property (the former “Trolley Barn”).

E. Sanborn moved that, while the property is historically significant, it is NOT architecturally sig-
nificant. On the recommendation to save the original beams if possible, a site visit was sched-
uled for the “beam evaluation” with Steve Bedard of the NH Preservation Alliance for August 9
at 10 a.m. (Jay Longtin will notify the owner of the visit.) The DRC will make its final recom-
mendation re: demolition permitting after that August 9 meeting. B. Giblin 2nd. Unanimous Ap-
proval.

New Business: D. Choate and J Madden reported that 84 Washington Road is not a demolition just a re-
furbishment.

E. Sanborn motioned to adjourn and J. Longtin seconded the motion.
Unanimous Approval.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:43 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Sanborn



